The Isles Homeowners Association, Inc.

c/o Capital Realty Advisors, Inc.

600 Sandtree Dr., Suite 109, Palm Beach Gardens, Florida 33403

Main Office:  561.624.5888   Fax: 561.624.5827   Email: dtagg@cra.email   Isles Office: 561.799.9886

Dear Homeowners:
As another year draws to a close and we start a New Year, the Board of Directors wishes everyone good health and best wishes for 2024.
Enclosed is the 2024 Budget.  Please review it closely as the quarterly assessments have increased for all models from the 2023 Budget.  The Board and the Budget Committee have worked tirelessly to minimize the increase, but the current inflationary times, coupled with our aging infrastructure, present many challenges to maintaining a status quo budget.  High interest rates continue to persist and the rising cost of materials is equally as stubborn, leading to higher prices throughout the supply chain.
The Board conducted a workshop where each budget line item was reviewed and challenged.  This diligent scrutiny resulted in a modest increase in the maintenance component of the 2024 budget (Administrative, Operating and Utilities), the majority of which is the continued commitment to our partnership with CPM, our landscaping vendor who has done terrific work in significantly uplifting the appearance of the community. 
The remainder of the budget increase assures that the Isles maintain adequate funding in its Reserve Account.   This funding will allow for the sensible preparation required to replace “end of life” infrastructure.
Our community is now over 20 years old.  As previously communicated by the Board, many of the infrastructure components will be reaching their end of life in a condensed period of time, specifically on or about 2027 (street repaving, clubhouse roofing, pool resurfacing and other components).  The Board recognizes the need to proactively address this challenge while maintaining continued fiscal discipline.  
This year, the Board engaged J. Morton and Associates to assist in assessing the damage being incurred by the Oak trees.  Working cooperatively with the Board, their team is developing a multi-year plan to address the matter prior to the expected street repaving work in 2027.  This will ensure the community is protecting their investment in the resurfacing project by proactively addressing the Oak tree root invasion currently affecting the pavement, valley gutters and sidewalks.  
Over…..
While the final report is yet to be published, the initial report has identified 25 trees that require immediate attention (removal) as they present among other things, a potential safety hazard to the community.   In addition to the funding for the community’s other infrastructure projects, a portion of the 2024 Reserve funding has been allocated to address this immediate concern.
In spite of these challenges, much work is being done.  CPM continues to improve the landscaping footprint.  In 2023, the Board has approved over 2,000 garden plantings throughout the community to replace dead or diseased shrubberies, cleaned all homeowners roofs and authorized the replacement of the fencing surrounding the community pool.  In 2024 we expect to replace a number of clubhouse air conditioning units and handlers, address broken and/or end of life exercise equipment with new units, make repairs to the most urgent areas of the sidewalks and address the immediate need of the 25 Oak trees causing a potential hazard. 
The Board thanks all the committee chairs and committee members for their tireless work throughout the year.  We also thank all the residents that offered and helped when called upon or who volunteered their services for an event.  We can’t do it without you.  You will be hearing shortly the date for the Annual Meeting and Election.  Volunteers to run for the Board are always welcome.
Again, all the best in 2024 and let’s continue to make The Isles a wonderful place to call home.
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